
 

Date:    March 23, 2020 
 
To:  RICO Team 
 
From:  Dave Mueller, CEO 
 
Reference: RICO has Obligation to Maintain Work Schedule 
 
 
RICO has a special responsibility to maintain our normal work schedule while following 
Centers for Disease Control (CDC) guidelines and will remain open as part of our classification 
as ‘Essential Critical Infrastructure’ and the Defense Industrial Base.  This is in compliance 
with all state, federal and Department of Defense guidelines. Specifically: 
 

1. Presidential Policy Directive 21 (PPD-21) titled, “Critical Infrastructure Security and 
Resilience.”  RICO has received multiple communications reminding us that we are 
subcontractors to rated orders by the Defense Priorities and Allocations Systems 
(DPAS) for equipment used by the US Navy, Army and Marines. The President’s 
guidelines state: “If you work in a critical infrastructure industry, you have a special 
responsible to maintain your normal work schedule.”  
 

2. The Department of Homeland Security’s March 19, 2020 documented titled, “Guidance 
on the Essential Critical Infrastructure Workforce: Ensuring Community and National 
Resilience in COVID-19 Response. The “Essential Critical Infrastructure Workforce” 
includes personnel for companies and their subcontractors who perform under contract 
to the Department of Defense.   

 
3. Ohio Governor Mike DeWine’s March 22, 2020 “Stay at Home” which includes a list of 

industries that are to remain open.  RICO qualifies under sections 5(d), 12(a) and 12(v). 
 
I ask for everyone’s support in meeting our obligations (both military and commercial) who meet 
the definition of “Critical Infrastructure” or work within the Defense Industrial Base.  

Most importantly, I would like to reaffirm that we are committed to everyone’s safety.  We will 
continue to follow guidelines from the CDC as well as State and local government officials 
regarding strategies to limit disease spread.  
 
If you anticipate any difficulties with your work schedule, please work directly with your 
supervisor.   
 
 
Respectfully, 
Dave Mueller, CEO 
 
 
 
Attachments:  March 20, 2020 letter from Under Secretary of Defense  
 
P.S.    For work purposes, please keep a copy of this letter with you in case 

questioned by any law enforcement official. 








